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Cell 4 – Salient Issues (Hocking/Pearsall) 

• Cell 4 is predominantly developed with only 5.79% (251 lots) of the remaining land undeveloped. 

• There is a significant reduction in the estimated excess funds for this cell since the last annual from $6.1 million to $2.8 million at full 

development. Whilst excess funds are likely at full development, the extent of these is dependent upon a number of factors, including the 

escalation of costs for remaining works. 

• The Annual Review includes updated financial transactions incurred since the last Annual Review for the period between 1 July 2022 and 30 June 

2023. 

• The detailed revised cost estimates for the remaining Cell Works are depicted in Attachment 5 

Recommendation – Administration is not recommending a return of excess funds until greater certainty can be established on the final costs and 

remaining income. The current ICPL rate of $23,328 is recommended to be retained to reflect the finding of the Annual Review of costs and to ensure 

that adequate funds will be received and retained to mitigate any potential cost variation for remaining Cell Works.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


